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Commander’s Message
Lee Luby

The 11th brings National Buddy Check month, when 

we set aside time to call our shut-in members to make 

sure that they are ok and not in need of anything.  If 

you know anyone who meets this criteria, please give 

them a call to assure that they are safe.

The 11th also brings Veteran's Day, which marks the 

anniversary of the of the armistice that ended WWII in 

1918 and is a holiday to honor all Veterans.  Happy 

Drinks will be available to all veterans and Legion 

members from 12 to 4 PM at Happy Hour prices. 

Guests are not eligible for this perk.  You must have a 

Legion card to be eligible.

The 23rd brings my favorite holiday--

Thanksgiving.  Our annual dinner will begin at 4 PM 

and be served until 6 PM.  Be sure to sign up on the 

sheet at the kiosk, and bring any foods that you care to 

share.  The Post will provide turkey, mashed potatoes, 

gravy and corn. $3 Mimosas and Bloody Mary's will 

be available.

So, that's it for November.  Boy!  What a busy month, 

and we thought that we were going to slow down.  I 

guess that a busy Legion is not a lazy Legion, so we 

are doing ok!  Happy Thanksgiving to all of you.  

See you at the Post. 

Renaming of Laurel City Hall

On Saturday, October 7th, the Laurel Municipal 

Building was renamed for Post 60 member Joseph R. 

Robison.  Mr. Robison was the Former Mayor of the 

City of Laurel and is also the Uncle of Former SAL 

Department Commander and Post 60 Member Robbie 

Robison.  He also was a member of Laurel Fire 

Department since he was 14 years old and served as 

Past President of the Maryland State Firemen's 

Association for two years.  He was a member of The 

Laurel Historical Society and served on the City's 

Emergency Service Commission, and several City, 

County and State Commissions and committees.  His 

accomplishments for the City of Laurel are too 

numerous to list and we are honored to be a part of 

such an honored man.

Spring is past, Fall is here and it's way too cold for me 

already.  I blinked and the warm weather was gone, 

and it looks like I will have to wait until March for the 

warm weather to come back.  However cold, the Fall 

and Winter hold some good things for our Post.  Here 

are the events for November.

November 1st brings the annual Christmas Toy 

Drive.  New unwrapped toys can be brought to the 

Post for delivery to Fort Meade and Lars on December 

2nd.  Please be sure to deliver your toys between 

November 1st and December 1st so that they will be 

delivered in time for distribution.

The 7th is Election Day, when the Legion's "Get Out 

the Vote" program encourages all Americans to 

register to vote in each election, as well as for Legion 

members to be involved in the electoral process.  This 

year is the City's election for Mayor, so be sure to 

register and get out and vote.

Happy Birthday to  the Marine Corp on the 10th!  The 

Marine Corp was established in 1775 during The 

Revolutionary War to help protect our 

country.  Semper Fi. Next time you see Will Dixon, 

Shane Cooper, or any other Marine at Post 60, give 

them a loud “OORAH”!
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Auxiliary Unit 60

ALA President Nancy Slavinski

November brings thoughts of our veterans as we 

honor them on the 11th of this month.  Thanksgiving 

Day is just that – being thankful for all around us 

with family and friends.  The holidays are upon us so 

take time to celebrate!!

October 14th Crab Feast – What a huge success!  I’d 

like to thank all of the volunteers that helped make it 

possible, we couldn’t have done it without you!  

Kudos!! See the photos that will demonstrate just how 

much everyone enjoyed this event. We raffled a 

Ravens basket at the Crab Feast that was filled with 

beautiful items made by Melanie Medicus. Well done, 

Melanie!

October 15th – The Early Bird Appreciation Social 

was another successful event that was enjoyed by all 

members who paid their dues early. Make sure to pay 

your next year’s dues early and join the fun1

October 21st – The Children’s Halloween Party.  

Thanks to Catie Stearns for spearheading this event.  

Several volunteers helped with either on-day tasks or 

making goodie bags and/or contributing candy for all 

to enjoy. There are some photos on page 10 of the 

children, parents and volunteers in costume for this 

special event. And thank you to the ALR for manning 

the kitchen!

The 50/50 continues the first and fourth Friday of each 

month.  We need more volunteers to sign up on both 

days. If you can spare an evening, please sign up in 

the Lounge.  And, if you have an idea for a raffle 

basket, please reach out to Nancy or Carolyn.

A BASKET OF CHEER will be raffled off on Black 

Friday, November 24th.  What better way to be ready 

for the holidays or stock up for gift giving to family 

and friends.  Be on the lookout for the basket and its 

list of contents – you may be quite surprised!!

The Queen of Hearts is off and running on 

Wednesday evenings – the food selection is great, and 

we are getting rave reviews on the variety of our 

offerings from the kitchen.

The Fall Convention is November 4-6th, in Ocean 

City, MD. The Auxiliary will have six members 

attending.

We continue to collect Pull Tabs from cans of any sort 

to help assist the Ronald McDonald House. The 

school supply drive continues with a box in the 

Lounge for Give 10 to Education for Laurel 

Elementary School.  

The Auxiliary plans to once again distribute holiday 

cards to Autumn Lake and Morningside House.  So, if 

you have some spare holiday cards, please let us know 

(we’ll connect with you to pick them up).

MEMBERSHIP UPDATE:  Total members paid to 

date for FY 2024 are 42% of goal. 

1. https://www.legion-aux.org/Renew  -or-

2. (317) 569-4570      The hours to call are 

Monday-Friday, 8AM-4:30PM EST

Questions? carlymon4@gmail.com

Wine and Craft Night Fun!

https://www.legion-aux.org/Renew
mailto:ALAunit60President@gmail.com
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SAL Squadron 60
Commander Rob Monko

Greetings members of the SAL, 

November 10, 1775 - The U.S. Marine Corps was 

established as part of the U.S. Navy. It became a 

separate unit on July 11, 1789. This birthday of one of 

our military branches is very special to me because my 

son, Gunnery Sergeant Kyle Monko, serves in this 

Marine Corps. He has completed three tours abroad 

defending the freedoms we believe are essential to this 

Republic and to all those aspiring to everything we 

believe in. Semper Fi! And to all veterans of Post 60 

who were members of the Corps, we especially thank 

you for your service on your birthday!

November 11, 1918 - At 5:45 a.m., in Marshal Foch's 

railway car in the Forest of Compiegne, the Armistice 

between the Allied and Central Powers was signed, 

silencing the guns of World War I effective at 11 a.m. 

– the 11th hour of the 11th day of the 11th month. In 

many places in Europe, a moment of silence in 

memory of the millions of fallen soldiers is still 

observed. In America, we call it Veterans Day. We 

thank all our military personnel who have served in 

defending freedom around the globe in all conflicts!

The Queen of Hearts is as elusive as ever! She has 

managed to evade discovery for another month and 

dares all Post 60 members to find her! Come on down 

on Wednesday evenings and show her who is boss!

Flag Replacement Chairman Charlie Turner held a flag 

retirement ceremony on October 8th where he, Joe 

Lohman, Eddie Souder, Bill Baker, Chris Davis and 

Dave Manchas honorably and respectfully retired 778 

flags.

For God and Country!

SAL Commander Monko
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Lenny Francioni

ALR 60 Director

Happy Veteran's Day and a Happy Thanksgiving to all. 

I want to take the time to thank everyone for buying 

tickets to  our tribute show this month, it is going to be 

a sold-out show! You are in for a night of some great 

music!

We have been invited to the Brunswick Veterans Day 

Parade on Sunday, November 5, 2023, at 12pm. This is 

the oldest parades in the country and the ALR is 

honored to be riding in it again. Should you care to 

join, please contact  any of the officers within the ALR 

to get more details. 

I want to give a big shout out to our ALR Support 

folks who have really helped out the ALR in making it 

what it is the past few years. Thank you all.

With winter just around the corner, safety is always a 

concern. Be sure to be on the lookout for ice and snow, 

as they say it will be a bad winter. Be safe out there 

while riding and keep your head on a swive
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This is the time of year to reflect and acknowledge 

what we are thankful for. As second vice commander, I 

have many hats to wear because I chose to wear them 

and enjoy doing it. I am always trying to make the “fun 

post”, inviting, appealing and a helpful resource to our 

members and their guests.  I can honestly say that there 

are many, many people who help me complete these 

tasks and run our events. I would never be able to do 

this without the help of everyone that gets involved. I 

am proud to say that the members at our post do what 

they can when they can. I want you all to know that it 

does not go unnoticed. Believe me, it gives us such 

peace of mind to know that whatever you volunteered 

to do, or assist in, we don’t have to micromanage you 

or question what you’re doing. We all work together as 

a family. 

Some Legion family members might be outdoors, 

maintaining the ballfields, and the grounds. Others are 

in the kitchen, providing us with food for our events. 

We also have our bingo family who give up every 

Friday night to ensure that we keep our income 

flowing in. We have people that help move tables and 

chairs every weekend, cleaning ashtrays, mopping up 

the floors, emptying trash cans, helping other members 

to and from their cars when assistance is needed, and 

cleaning up after events. Everyone works together! We 

have members who help clean up on Saturday night 

after the bands, they clean tables and make sure our 

bartenders exit the building safely. Some will say, “Oh 

it was nothing” but to me it’s everything.

There are many times when it feels overwhelming. It is 

at those times I am blessed that there is always 

someone who will step up and help. Our post 60 family 

may at times argue, fuss and fight, but something we 

do not do is fail! Sometimes it seems as though we are 

quietly maintaining utter chaos, but to everyone else 

it’s running smoothly and efficiently. Something I 

don’t do enough of is to say, “THANK YOU, I 

appreciate you, I need you, and I value you.” 

Make this November memorable by reflecting, 

recognizing, and respecting one another. Let’s 

remember why we are here in the first place and those 

who gave their lives for our freedom. 

Post 60 Entertainment
Josie Lohman,

2nd Vice Commander

 

. 

Our
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 Charles Junior (CJ) Thomas, a 16-year-old Junior at 

Reservoir High School, and a two-year member of 

Squadron 60, capped off an amazing run and wrapped 

up the Detachment of Maryland Junior Shooting Sports 

Championships at the AL Southern MD Youth Camp, 

defeating 23 other competitors.

Why amazing? Possibly unbelievable? CJ had no 

experience with air guns or firearms prior to entering 

the annual Junior Shooting Sports contest. CJ 

expressed interest after he and his family were 

approached by Joe Lohman, Commander, Detachment 

of Maryland, about CJ entering the annual contest. 

Laurel American Legion Post 60 had never fielded an 

entry and Commander Lohman felt CJ was the person 

to start with. Though a little nervous, CJ was eager to 

give it a try. He never dreamed he would do so well, let 

alone sweep the entire three-round tournament.

Drawing on strong military bloodlines on both sides of 

his family, CJ began to prepare for the contest with his 

father Tim, a Desert Storm veteran. CJ completed the 

prerequisite Safety courses and began honing his skills. 

Come tournament time he was ready.

In April, he won the first-round outscoring ten other 

competitors. In May, he increased his lead in the 

competition, winning the round handily. 

On September 30th in the Finals, CJ squared off against 

22 other competitors, defeating them and winning first 

prize, a Nintendo Switch System.

Laurel Post 60 is extremely proud of CJ and his 

accomplishments. Post 60’s Commander Lee Luby 

presented a plaque to him at the Early Bird Social to 

recognize his achievements. CJ is excited about Post 

60 possibly starting up its own shooting team and 

being a part of it.

Post 60 would like to use CJ as the foundation in 

building a Junior Shooting Sports program. If you 

would like to find out more about the program for your 

kids or grand kids, speak with Joe Lohman, Mike 

Obremski, or Squadron 60 Commander Rob Monko. 

Or you can visit: https://legion.org/shooting/

CJ Thomas

Detachment of Maryland

Junior Shooting Sports Champion

Squadron 60 Member

 

Photo credits: Thomas Family

https://legion.org/shooting/


1) Donor and Staff temperature check before 

entering the hall.

2) Only Donors will be allowed entry into the 

building, families must remain outside.

3) Spacing of beds a minimum of 6’ apart.

4) Using sterile collection sets.

5) Staff using Aseptic Scrubs on Arms.

6) Wiping down all donor touched areas.

7) Having Hand Sanitizer available.
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I bring greetings on behalf of the Detachment of 

Maryland Commander Joe Lohman and the entire 

16,404 Members of the Detachment.   

“TRAINS” is the membership theme I have for this 

year, and I can truly say Squadron 60 is not having any 

issues staying on track and picking up all those 

passengers (renewals and new members). 

Squadron 60 of Laurel has been doing a great job in 

staying up with membership and is already closing in 

on the 75% target goal of 14 February 2024.  I salute 

the hard effort you are putting forth as Squadron 60 is 

mentioned a lot while I travel around the state helping 

to get membership stimulated.  Your “Je ne sais quoi” 

is making Detachment Commander Lohman look 

good, as he is from your own Squadron, so please keep 

doing what you are doing.  You are helping to 

represent one of your own while in the high office as 

Detachment of Maryland Commander.  

Please keep stoking the engine fire and keep that steam 

pressure up.  Don’t let the hobos get onboard and 

definitely keep that brakeman locked up somewhere.  

Sincerely,

Mike Obremski

1st Vice Commander

Detachment of Maryland

TRAINS

Mike Obremski
SAL Detachment of MD

 

Photo credit: Jeff Thorne

Red Cross Blood Drive coming to Post 60 on 

November 20th, 2023

The American Red Cross needs our help.  Since the 

beginning of 2020, many thousands of blood drives 

have been cancelled.  Blood Drives are essential and 

are in direct support to the emergency services 

remaining open to sustain the continuing fight against 

chronic illnesses and diseases.

Per the American Red Cross, “we understand public 

health concerns, but want to stress that donating blood 

is a safe process and Red Cross blood drives have the 

highest safety standards. Here are just a few of the 

vigilant measures to protect the health of all involved 

in our blood drives”.

Please join us on November 20th and help us make this 

the most successful Blood Drive that we have 

supported.  

To sign up, go to https://www.redcrossblood.org

Find a Blood Drive (top right), enter Laurel Post 60.

Click on See Times and select the donation and time 

that you want to give.  If you need assistance, please 

contact Dave Tyson at (410) 491-5028.  If you get the 

recorded message, please leave a message and I will 

return your call as soon as possible.

Blood Drive Information:

Date: 20 November 2023

Time:  1:30 – 7:00 PM

Location:  The American Legion, Laurel Post 60

                  2 Main Street

                  Laurel MD 20707

We need your help and look forward to seeing you on 

20 November.

https://www.redcrossblood.org/
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Photo credits: Josie Lohman

The CrewThe Event

The Crowd

The Crabs

The Crab Feast Strut!

Laurel Auxiliary Post 60 Hosts 
‘Crabs 2023’

Laurel Auxiliary Post 60 Hosts 
‘Crabs 2023’
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Children’s Halloween Party
October 21, 2023

Photo credits: John Musgrove, Nancy Slavinski
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Friday 

menu
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Other Notes/Dates Of Interest

-  If you wish to submit articles and pictures for the newsletter, please submit them to the editor at: 

oxonhillbilly@comcast.net. Articles and pictures must be about the Legion Family, veterans or the community 

Post 60 supports.  All information must be received by the deadline of 8:00 AM, 22nd  of the month to make it 

into the current newsletter.  Submissions after that date will make it into the following month’s newsletter.
 

- Please join us on our Facebook page, American Legion -Laurel  Post 60 for Post 60 website links, newsletters, 

  entertainment and activities that are posted on the page. 

Link: https://www.facebook.com/#!/groups/364213691671/  

Legion Riders

Director           Lenny Francioni

Asst Director   Rona Francioni

Secretary         Christel Lopez-                  

Berryman

Treasurer         Barclay Butler       

Sgt-at-Arms    Chris DiPasquale

Chaplain          Charley Buckley

Safety Officer  Pedro Lopez

Road Captain   Lenny Francioni

Membership     Pedro Lopez

Public Affairs   Quinn Harry

Post 60 Officers

Commander         Lee Luby

1st  Vice              Vacant

2ndVice               Josie Lohman

Judge Advocate   Richard Harding

Finance Officer   Vacant

Chaplain              Martin Berman

Service Officer    Leroy Bell

Historian              John Musgrove       

Sgt-at-Arms         Melvin Campbell

Adjutant               Mac McNally

SAL Squadron 60

Commander   Rob Monko

1st Vice          Eddie Souder

2ndVice         Tom Allen

3rd Vice          John Brinton

Finance          Martin Caslow

Chaplain        Tony Scovitch

Sgt-at-Arms   Charlie Turner

Historian        John Musgrove

Adjutant         Dave Manchas

Parliamentarian  M. Obremski

Advisor          Chris Davis

Auxiliary Unit 60

President         Nancy Slavinski

1st Vice           Carolyn Monko

2nd Vice          Catie Stearns

Secretary         Lucy Haggerty

Treasurer         Tris Thomas

Chaplain          Lisa Ertz

Historian         Vacant

Sgt-at-Arms    Denise Person
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Address Service Requested

The American Legion

Laurel Post 60

2 Main Street

Laurel, Maryland 20707- 4304

Serving 

Veterans and

The Community 

Since 1932

We e-mail the website link for our Post  Newsletter and other items of interest to members that 

have access to e-mail and the Internet.  Please send your e-mail address to: 

lubyshirley@gmail.com and it will be added to our email list.  Your e-mail will be used for Post 

60 notifications only, it will NOT be given out to solicitors.

For members who do 

not have E-Mail

 If you want the Post 

Newsletter mailed to your 

home, please send the 

written request by mail to 

the Post Adjutant.

Commander's Last Shout

Post Phone: (301) 725-2302              Website:  http://laurelpost60.org

Post Meetings

General  Membership

7:00 pm Third Thursday  

Executive Committee

7:00 pm  Second Thursday
Note: Except the 2nd Thursday 

In July Due to Convention

Auxiliary Unit 60

General Membership

7:00 pm  Second Tuesday

SAL Squadron 60

7:00 pm  First Thursday

  American Legion Riders

    7:00 pm Second Wednesday

Thanks to the SAL for bringing back The Queen of Hearts night and to the ALA and ALR 

for providing excellent food.

Thanks to Josie Lohman, Tris Thomas, Nancy Slavinski and Chika Obremski for helping 

with the Early Bird Party which was a huge success.

Thanks to SAL Detachment Commander Joe Lohman for adding his articles to our 

newsletter.

Thanks to Laudis Turney for his membership at Post 60 for 81 years and for all he has 

done for us.

Thanks to Mayor Craig Moe for his many years of service to the City of Laurel and to Post 

60 and a Happy Retirement.

Thanks to the SAL for bringing the hilarious and whacko Battle of the Bartenders show to 

our Lounge.  What a fun time we had!  Congratulations to Bob "T-Bone" Manzo for his 

awesome win and to Joe "Fireball" Lohman for his awesome chicken dance.

Thanks to the ALA for their great crab feast. The crabs were delicious and so was the 

fabulous "pre-crab" food.

Thanks to members of all Units who made the annual MCVET Day a huge success, and to 

Tom Ham's family for all of their contributions.

Thanks to John Musgrove and the brilliant Newsletter Staff for their amazing editing of 

our newsletter.  Another year of Best in Department of Maryland.  Who could ask for 

more? Thirteen years in a row!
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